
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Happy New Year! We hope this newsletter finds you well and ready for 
an exciting start to 2024. As we embrace the winter season, we have a 
few important updates to share with you. 

Dress Warm for Winter Weather 
With the winter chill settling in, it's essential for our students to 
stay warm and comfortable. Please ensure your child is dressed appro-
priately with layers, jackets, and cozy accessories to brave the chil-
ly temperatures. As we prioritize the well-being of our students, we 
appreciate your cooperation in keeping them snug and warm during these 
colder days. 

No School Days - January 15th and 22nd 
Please mark your calendars for two upcoming no-school days on Monday, 
January 15th, and Monday, January 22nd. The 22nd will be a chance for 
our staff to prepare for our 2nd semester. We encourage everyone to 
make the most of these days and enjoy some quality time with family 
and friends. 

End of Quarter 2 - January 19th 
The end of the second quarter is approaching quickly! On Friday, Janu-
ary 19th, we will conclude our second quarter of the academic year. 
This marks an important milestone, and we encourage you to check in 
with your child about their progress and celebrate their achievements. 

As we wrap up the quarter, report cards will be distributed shortly 
thereafter. We appreciate your ongoing support in your child's educa-
tion and look forward to continued success in the upcoming months. 

Thank you for your attention to these important announcements. If you 
have any questions or concerns, feel free to reach out to our school 
office. 

Wishing you a wonderful and warm January! 

From Mrs. Swanson, Principal 
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2024 Music Program Dates 
3/7/24 Third Grade 

3/12/24 First Grade 
4/25/24 Kindergarten 

4/30/24 Fifth Grade 
 

All music programs begin at 
6:00 pm. 

   

   

DRAMA CLUB IS ON! 

Just a reminder that this year's Drama Club 
will begin on January 4th and runs from 
3:30-5:00pm on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

Mrs. Heintz and Mrs. Carr are the advisors. 
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School District Open Enrollment 
Wisconsin’s inter-district public school Open Enrollment program allows parents to apply for their children to 
attend school districts other than the one in which they live.  Applications may be submitted to no more than 
three non-resident school districts. 
Students in 4K through grade 12 may apply to participate in Open Enrollment.  Parents should call their resi-
dent school districts to find out if their preschool-aged children qualify for Open Enrollment. 
The Open Enrollment application period for the 2024-25 school year is from February 5 - April 30, 2024 until 
4:00 p.m.  Parents must apply to the non-resident district.  A non-resident district is defined as the district in 
which you do not live, but where you want your child to attend. 
It is recommended that you apply for Open Enrollment through the on-line application process 
at http://dpi.wi.gov/oe.  The Open Enrollment application period closes at 4:00 p.m. on April 30, 2024.  
Late applications will not be accepted for any reason.  

http://dpi.wi.gov/
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BRRRRRRR!   
Help keep the children warm and safe on cold win-
ter days!  We are asking for your help in communi-
cating the importance of dressing appropriately for 
the weather to your children. 

All children should have a jacket, gloves or mittens 
and a hat with them at school, as well as snow 
pants and boots as needed. You may want to think 
about sending an extra pair of mittens/gloves for 
when the first pair gets wet from playing in the 
snow.  If possible, make sure ALL items are la-
beled with names or initials as our Lost and 
Found overflows every few weeks.  

They will need to bring their outerwear with them to 
every recess. We try to give the students the op-
portunity to be outside for at least 30 minutes a day 
to ensure that they get the 
fresh air they need. We will be 
inside for recess only when the 
temperature is below 1 degree. 
Our playground is very windy 
on most days, which can make 
it feel much colder than the 
thermometer reads. When in 
doubt, send them with their jacket, hat and mittens; 
and we will do our best to make sure they are safe 
and warm.   

Special Absence Request Form 
If  you know in advance that your student will 

be absent from school, complete a SPECIAL 

ABSENCE REQUEST form. Ask your student 

to have their teacher send a form home from 

the office, or you can find the form on the 

School District of  Holmen Website under Vi-

king Elementary.  Click on Parents > Forms 

and Information> Special Absence. Complete  

and return the form to the office before the ab-

sence will occur. 

 
 
 
 

Some of you may have or will be re- ceiving attendance letters from 
school. These letters are sent when your child has missed five or more days of school. These let-
ters are not meant to be punitive, they are meant to let you know when your child is approaching 
the maximum amount of excused days allowable before the absences become unexcused.  
Each student is allowed ten parent-excused absences from school. If the student has a note 
from a doctor or dentist, that absence does not count toward the ten days. We realize that unex-
pected circumstances occur, and sometimes students need to miss school. Please know we look 
closely at each individual case and will do our best to help ensure your child is able to be at 
school as much as possible.  
As you know, missing school causes children to fall behind and miss some of their foundation 
instruction that will affect their school performance. Thank you for your understanding of this. 

Be Prepared for Cancellations 
 

In case of snow, ice, cold or other inclem-
ent weather or emergencies, please check 
local media outlets, the District’s website 
(www.holmen.k12.wi.us) and Facebook page. 
 

Text Message Notifications System 
The School District of Holmen also utilizes 
a text message notification system to pro-
vide notifications to families regarding de-
lays and closings due to inclement weather, 
as well as other emergencies.  If you have 
a student enrolled in the School District of 
Holmen and would like to receive these 
text messages, text “YES” to 87569. 
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These are the guidelines students follow for dressing for recess.  

Please feel free to refer to this chart when helping your child get 

ready for the day.   
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From the Health Office:  Emily Hanes BSN, RN 

It’s that time of year where illnesses are on the rise!  Please remember 
to keep your student home if they are so sick it would impede their 
learning, have a fever (may return when they are 24 hours fever free 
without the use of fever reducing medication), vomiting, or diarrhea.  
Students do not need to stay home with pink eye unless they are very un-
comfortable or unable to not touch their eye.  Students with strep 
throat or impetigo are required to be on antibiotics for 24 hours before 
returning to school  

Here is a link to the district’s illness guidelines for the 23-24 school 
year.  https://w//.holmen.k12.wi.us/families/2023-2024-health-
guidelines.cfm 
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